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COMMODORE’S CORNER 

Jim Currie, commodore@broadbaysailing.org 

Most of you will already be aware that the BBSA has lost one of its favorite sons. Leo Wardrup, a 

longtime member and racer, has sadly lost his fight against cancer. His great love of competitive racing 

led him to inaugurate the Cape Charles Cup and in his honor the BBSA has decided to rename the cup 

after him. In the racing section of the banter there is additional information on the BBSA’s tributes to 

Leo. Our thoughts go out to Leo’s wife Gloria and his family. As the Cape Charles Cup was a great love in 

Leo’s life the Wardrup family have kindly suggested that donations in memory of Leo be made to the 

Cape Charles Cup. Donations should be made out to the Broad Bay Sailing Association at PO Box 14324, 

Norfolk, VA 23518.   

I believe one way we can all honor Leo is to make this year’s Cape Charles Cup the best participated race 

ever. 

Another racing note I must pass along. Regretfully we will not be holding the Richard B. Johnson 
Memorial Regatta this year. Unfortunately we have not been able to find someone to take on the duties 
of the one design fleet captain in order to put on our one design races. This is a very important aspect of 
our club because this is a big part of getting young people involved in sailing. Jerry Pattenaude has 
written a letter posted in the Racing News section addressing the situation with our one design 
program. Please read it and if anyone is interested in taking on these duties contact me or Jerry. 
 
Our thoughts also go out to Chip Jones and his family on the death of his mum. 

The two week cruise arrived safely back in port and by all accounts was one of the best cruises ever. 

Next month’s banter will provide all the memorable moments from the cruise. 

To end on a happy note I am a grandfather for the first time; hopefully, another keen sailor to the fold. 

Jim Currie 

 

P. S. – The July membership meeting will be at my house for a barbecue/pool party on Tuesday, 22 July. 

My address is: 2201 Penryth Ct, Chesapeake, 23323. Festivities commence at 6:30pm. Hamburgers and 

hot dogs will be provided. Please bring a side dish or desert that you would enjoy. 
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RACING NEWS 
Scott Almond, racing@broadbaysailing.org 

Coming up this weekend on July 19, BBSA will host the 20th Annual Little Bay Challenge. All BBSA 
members are encouraged to participate by being a part of the Willoughby Racers, LCSA, or BBSA teams. 
Entry fee hasn't changed... FREE! Entry deadline is high noon on July 18.  Details, online registration, and 
sailing instructions are easily found on our website: www.broadbaysailing.org . Since Portsmouth Boat 
Club has withdrawn their involvement, the post-race party is being downsized and will start immediately 
following the race at Rebel Marina where awards will be given while racers toss back a few cold, frothy, 
beverages. 
 
Also, registration is underway for the Cape Charles Cup, our biggest regatta of the year! Visit 
www.CCCup.net for details and an official entry form. You won't want to miss this year's event!! 
 
Some upcoming dates of which to be aware:  
July 19 - BBSA Little Bay Challenge www.broadbaysailing.org   
July 23 - Last day for early entry fee ($95) for the Cape Charles Cup www.CCCup.net   
August 9 - Plantation Light Race - Race #5 in the Southern Bay Distance Racing Series (SBDRS) 
www.hamptonyc.com  
August 16th-17th – Cape Charles Cup – CBYRA-Sanctioned Races #416-417 (Races #6 and #7 in the 
SBDRS) www.CCCup.net   
 
For questions about these or any races, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 

Little Creek Sailing Association Wednesday Races – Randy Goodman:  

lcsa@broadbaysailing.org  

Join the Little Creek Sailing Association Facebook site at 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/250807138384289/  

Date (Series/Race) Spinnaker Winner NS-1 Winner NS-2 Winner 

June 11 (3/1) Shock Full o’ Nuts Bona Dea Brittany 

June 18 (3/2) Shock Full o’ Nuts Black Widow Brittany 

June 25 (3/3) Quicky Elixir Voila 

July 2 (3/4) Turbo’s Tub Black Widow Lona B 

 

Willoughby Racers Thursday Races – Rick Perkins:  

willoughbyracers@broadbaysailing.org  

Check our website http://www.broadbaysailing.org/racing/willoughby.asp and our Willoughby Racers 

Facebook page for updates and more information. 

Date (Series/Race) Spinnaker Winner NS-1 Winner NS-2 Winner 

June 12 (Summer/3) No Results 

June 19 (Summer/4) No Results 

June 26 (Summer/5) Melantho II Blue Ghost Irie 

July 3 No Race (Holiday) 

 

  

mailto:racing@broadbaysailing.org
http://www.broadbaysailing.org/
http://www.cccup.net/
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mailto:lcsa@broadbaysailing.org
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Leo Wardrup Memorial Cape Charles Cup Race Information – Hank Giffin: 

The Cape Charles Cup Committee has renamed the race in Leo Wardrup’s memory.  Leo was a major 

influence in resurrecting the race in 2004, and was very proud of the opportunity it gave young sailors to 

experience the rigors of open water sailing.  He was also a big proponent of the donation the CCC made 

the last few years to the Sail Nauticus program, which exposes underprivileged youth to sailing on the 

Norfolk waterfront.  Those donations came from raffle, auction, and T shirt sales at the race.  The race 

will now be called the Leo Wardrup Memorial Cape Charles Cup.   

The Early-Bird entry date to get the reduced entry fee and dinner tickets is coming up soon – July 

23rd.   It also ensures you will get your choice of T-Shirt sizes. 

The entry form is below.  Please contact Hank Giffin, Event Chairman for more info or questions at 757-

375-1491, CCCup@broadbaysailing.org. 

 

tel:757-375-1491
tel:757-375-1491
mailto:CCCup@broadbaysailing.org


 

 

Broad Bay Sailing Association  
Presents the Eleventh Annual 

Leo Wardrup Memorial 

Cape Charles Cup 
Saturday & Sunday – August 16th-17th, 2014 

 

THE cruising event for serious racers!   

THE racing event for serious cruisers! 
 

Cape Charles Cup is the only “destination” weekend regatta on the Southern Bay.  With plenty of racing competition plus two 

“signature parties” highlighted by the Saturday post-race festivities at Cape Charles’ Kings Creek Marina, there is truly 

something for everyone! 
 

BOTH races are part of the 

Southern Bay Distance 

Racing Series! 

 
Friday – Finger food, beer, 

wine and sea stories begin at 

1800 at Bay Point Marina on 

Little Creek.  PRO John 

McCarthy’s Skippers’ Meeting 

starts at 1830 SHARP!   

 
Saturday – Race from Little 

Creek to Cape Charles (first gun at 1000).  Post-race 

buffet supper, awards ceremony and awesome party at 

Kings Creek Marina.  

 

Sunday - Race across Bay to Buckroe (first gun at 1000).  

This year’s course shortened a bit to make it easier for 

everyone to finish. 

 

Entry Fee - $95.00 if received by July 23rd, $115 if 

received later.  Entries received by July 23rd will have a 

picture of the boat and/or crew included in the Cape 

Charles Cup yearbook.  (Send picture to 

CCCpics@broadbaysailing.org by 7/23/14.)  Entry fee 

includes registration, hat, tee shirt, four Saturday dinner 

tickets, skipper’s bag, and our famous PARTIES! 

 

Extra stuff – Great Cape Charles Cup tee shirts (long 

and short sleeve versions), Skipper’s Bags and extra 

dinner tickets are available for purchase on the entry 

form. 

 

Info/Questions/Sponsorships Contact – Hank 

Giffin at 757-375-1491 or CCCup@broadbaysailing.org 

DEEP WATER! – Docking at 

Cape Charles Harbor (757/331-2357) 

is your deep water solution!  This 

year, we will be increasing the 

hospitality at the Town Harbor with a 

post-race Host Boat as well as 

Sunday morning munchies!  There 

will also be a (much improved) 

shuttle service on Saturday evening 

between the Harbor and Kings Creek 

Marina. 

 
ENTRY - The entry form is printed 

on the back of this notice.  The complete Notice of Race 

is available at www.CCCup.net .  Sailing Instructions 

will be posted there by July 23rd. 
 

Classes – PHRF: A, B, C, and separate Nonspin classes 

for single and double headsails.  (Current PHRF valid 

rating required)  Several Cruising Classes and a Multihull 

Class with committee-assigned handicaps. 
 

Anyone Can Win – PHRF Nonspinnaker participants 

will receive an 18 sec/mi handicap bonus for Cape 

Charles Cup PHRF Division Trophy calculations.  
 

Prizes - Daily class awards based on number of entries.  

Cape Charles Cups for the best total corrected time in 

PHRF, Cruising and Multihull divisions (13 boat 

minimum).  Keeper trophies are traditional big brass 

Weems and Plath yacht lamps, plus winning boats’ 

names on the perpetual trophy.  
 

Berthing – Call Kings Creek Marina for slip 

reservations at (757) 331-8640.  You must be entered to 

obtain a slip – please allow 3 business days after entering 

before you call for reservations.

mailto:CCCpics@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:CCCup@broadbaysailing.org
http://www.cccup.net/
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Leo Wardrup Memorial Cape Charles Cup 
OFFICIAL ENTRY FORM 

 

August 16 & 17, 2014 
 

Entry Fee: $95.00 per boat, received on or before July 23, 2014. Entries received later MUST include a late fee of $20.00.  
Entries close at 1500 hours on August 11th.  Logo items (skipper’s bags, shirts and hats) availability and tee shirt size 
preference guaranteed only for orders received by July 23rd.  Sorry, no refund of entry fees.  If both races are cancelled for 
any reason: 1) $25.00 will be credited to the registered yacht’s 2015 entry fees; 2) purchase price of additional dinner tickets 
will be refunded; and 3) paid Cape Charles Cup logo items ordered at registration will be provided at the skipper’s meeting or 

the first opportunity. 
 

About you: 
Owner/Skipper___________________________________ Street Address__________________________________ 
City__________________________________________________ State__________ Zip______________________ 
Home Phone (_____)________________ Bus (_____)___________________ Cell ( _____)____________________  
E-Mail________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

About your boat: 
 

Boat Name _______________________ Make / Model_________________________ Length______ Beam_______ 
Sail #_________ Rating ________ CBYRA #__________ Yacht Club____________________ USSA #___________  
 

CLASS (PLEASE CIRCLE ONE):  PHRF A, B, C, N (2HS), N (1HS), Cruising, Multihull  
Except for Cruising and Multihull Classes, current PHRF-Chesapeake Certificate is required. 
 

About your stuff: 
 

Entry fee includes a light buffet Friday evening (8/15/14) for skippers or designated crew members at Bay Point Marina, refreshments 
dockside after Saturday’s race, four (4) dinner tickets for Saturday evening awards party, light breakfast on Sunday AM, post-race 
awards party on 16 Sep (place TBA), skipper’s bag with assorted goodies, one (1) official Cape Charles Cup hat, and one (1) official 
Cape Charles T-Shirt. 
 

Entry Fee ($95 on or before July 23rd, $115 afterwards)     $____________ 
 

Additional Saturday Dinner Tickets @ $20 (4 provided with entry fee)   #_______ $____________ 
 

Additional Saturday Dinner Tickets @ $25 (after July 23rd)   #_______ $____________ 
 

Official Cape Charles Cup T-Shirt included in skipper’s bag at no charge – CIRCLE TYPE AND SIZE BELOW 

            __TYPE (circle one)__  __SIZE (circle one)__ 
SHORT or LONG sleeve           S      M     L      XL     XXL     XXXL (short sleeve only)  

 

ADDITIONAL short sleeve T-Shirts @ $15 
S______ M______ L______ XL______ XXL______ XXXL______    $___________ 

 

ADDITIONAL long sleeve T-Shirts @ $15  
S______ M______ L______ XL______ XXL______ (No XXXL)   $___________ 

 

ADDITIONAL Regatta hats @ $8       #_______ $___________ 
 

ADDITIONAL (empty) Skippers Bags @ $10     #_______ $___________ 
 

Total Amount Enclosed         $___________ 
 

SATURDAY DOCKING INTENTIONS (please circle one):  [Kings Creek Marina] - [City Dock] – [“I don’t know”] 
 

Please make check payable to BBSA 

Mail to:  Hank Giffin  2318 Bay Oaks Place  Norfolk, VA  23518 
 

WAIVER AND RELEASE OF LIABILITY 
I understand that the safety of my boat and that of its crew, and the decision whether or not to start or continue to race are my responsibility and not that 
of Broad Bay Sailing Association. In consideration of the Club’s acceptance of this entry, I for myself and my heirs, legal representatives, successors and 
assigns, hereby waive any and all claims which I and any of them may at any time have against the Club members, and any of their employees, and 
agents arising out of my participation and the participation of my boat in this event. I also agree to abide by the rules of the International Federation 
Racing Rules of Sailing and US Sailing prescriptions, and the Notice of Race and Sailing Instructions for this event. 
 

Signature of Owner/Charterer:________________________________________Date_______________________ 
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Fellow club members, 
  
What can we do as a club to revitalize our One Design/Small boat division? I need some help here.  The 
Broad Bay One Design regatta did not happen again this year and that is disappointing. We only have 
three small boat regattas a year. One is held in conjunction with the Atlantic Neptune regatta. Small 
boat racing is one of the avenues that younger sailors use to get experience, enjoy a club events, and 
maybe move up to the larger sailing vessels. I know I did and will continue to do both. Other clubs host 
regattas and invite us to join them so why shouldn’t we be doing the same?  ODU has offered their 
facility to us to use which means we have an opportunity to host a premier event.  
  
Calls have to be made ahead of time to other clubs and to our own fleets to ensure we have enough 
sailors to make it worth the effort of those who are willing to take a day out of their summer and help 
the Club host this regatta. No one in our club has stepped up and unfortunately, without that one 
person, that one visionary, that one lovely person, we are letting ourselves and the rest of the sailing 
community down. The future of our sport could very well hinge on that one enthusiastic person.  I want 
to thank Randy Pugh for offering to help someone to put the Broad Bay regatta on. 
  
I will be out of town for the Richard B. Johnston Memorial regatta which is on Saturday, the 26th of July 
so I will not be around to see how this event goes down. But since I haven’t heard much, my 
expectations aren’t high. There must be someone in this sailing club that didn’t know we are in need of 
help here and wants to be that shining star; if not this year, then perhaps getting this club in shape for 
the next few years to come. Being active in this club does have its rewards.  
 
Whomever wants to pick up the ball here can count on me to help them. My number is 543-3029.  Let’s 
have some fun with this. 
  
Shark sailor,  
Jerry Pattenaude
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CRUISING NEWS 
Bev Borberg, bevborberg@yahoo.com, or cruising@broadbaysailing.org, or 460 1051 

We have had some fun times on our cruising dates, but I would like to ask that you tell the cruise 
leader if you plan on going on their cruise.  This way if there are any changes or weather concerns the 
leader could let you know. 

Recent Cruise Wrap Ups:  
THANK YOU, THANK YOU, SERGIO FOR A FANTASTIC 2-WEEK CRUISE.  Sergio has promised to have a 
write up for the next Banter.  There were as many as 10 boats on some evenings and never less than 
five.   

Upcoming Cruises: 
July 26 – July 27, Cape Charles City Marina, John and Mary Bergman, j.bergman@cox.net, Home 
(757)362-3775; Cell (757)477-2738.  Cape Charles Town Harbor (757)331-2357 is holding a block of 10 
slips for BBSA on Saturday 7/26/14.  Folks need to call by 7/18/14 to reserve one in their name and say 
they are part of the BBSA group.  Happy Hour will be on the docks (weather permitting) starting around 
5:15-5:30.  Folks can after Happy Hour eat either at the Shanty or Kelly’s or onboard.  No group 
reservations will make it flexible for all of us.  Cape Charles is always a fun place to go so hope to see a 
lot of you there. 
 
August 9 – 10, Warwick Yacht Club – Frits and Sancy Isham sponsoring. Cell (757)508-0033, Home 
(757)595-2975, George.isham@cox.net.  This should be a fun time.  There will be a pig picking Luau 
when we are there.  Frits will give us more details about docking and, of course, it will be important to 
let him know if you plan to attend.  We always have a good time at Warwick, enjoying their big beautiful 
pool and the Luau will really make it even more enjoyable.  More information will follow. 
 
August 30 – Sept. 1, Labor Day Cruise.  Jim and Susan Curie and Doug and Judy Rose are working on 
this.  Details will follow. 

Cruising Calendar to Date: 

Date Cruise Cruise Captain 

7/26-7/27 Cape Charles City Marina John and Mary Bergman  

8/9-8/10 Warwick Yacht Club Frits and Sancy Isham 

8/16-8/17 Cape Charles Cup  

8/30-9/1 Labor Day Cruise TBD Susan and Jim Currie and 
Doug and Judy Rose 

9/13-9/14 Back River Karl and Ronda Shulenburg 

9/19-9/21 Yorktown Lemoine and Chip Jones 

10/3-10/4 Smithfield Station Sergio Diehl 

 

mailto:bevborberg@yahoo.com
mailto:cruising@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:j.bergman@cox.net
mailto:George.isham@cox.net
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MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

Sergio Diehl, membership@broadbaysailing.org 

 

Sunshine Chair News – Kathie Roberts, chassail@infoline.net  
As Sunshine Chair for BBSA, it is my privilege to send cards of condolences, get well or congratulations – 
whatever is appropriate.  Just this week, I sent cards to the Leo Wardrup and Chip Jones families, 
expressing our sympathy for their loss of loved ones.  Thank you to all who keep me informed about 
these occurrences.  Keep up the good work.  

If you hear of someone in need of any of the above, please let me know. You can reach me at (757) 497-
5783 or e-mail chassail@infionline.net. Many thanks for your assistance. 

Ship’s Store News – Bev Borberg, 757 460 1051, bevborberg@yahoo.com 
I will have my bag full of Burgees with me at the meeting.  It isn’t too late to replace that frayed Burgee! 
If you want a cap or shirt with BBSA logo and ship’s name embroidered on it, contact Sean Myers, 
kila2351@yahoo.com.  Tell him Bev suggested it.  He does a good job. 

BoatU.S. Membership: 
BBSA Membership Group ID for BoatU.S. Insurance: GA81617S 
BBSA members who have their boat insurance with BoatU.S. should be sure they are getting the 50% 
annual BoatU.S membership discount by using the BBSA Group ID number, GA81617S. If you are not a 
BoatU.S. member but would like to obtain an application or find out the benefits of a BoatU.S. 
membership, you may contact Membership Services at 1-800-395-2628 or www.boatus.com for a 
BoatU.S. Membership application. Those joining for the first time can also receive a 50% discount by 
mentioning our Cooperating Group ID number GA81617S.  

Boat for sale: Independence  
Graham Field is selling his boat, Independence, for $13,000. She is an Islander 36. More information 
appeared in the November and December 2013 banters. If you would like to see it again, please contact 
me (Karl Shulenburg) at the editor email address on the Membership page and I will send it to you. You 
can contact Graham at lgrahamfield@gmail.com or 488-3931.  

Boat for Sale:  
1984 Catalina 25' with 2005 Yamaha 9.9 four stroke. Boat and motor in good condition. New mainsail in 

2009. New toilet and holding tank installed in 2012. Cabin cushion reupholstered 2008. Garmin Chart 

Plotter. Really needs to be seen to be appreciated. $7,000. Call Dave Miller 481-7249. Docked at Bay 

Point slip E-16. 

 

mailto:membership@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:chassail@infoline.net
mailto:bevborberg@yahoo.com
mailto:kila2351@yahoo.com
http://www.boatus.com/
mailto:lgrahamfield@gmail.com
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2014 BBSA Officers 

Commodore commodore@broadbaysailing.org  Jim Currie 

Vice Commodore vicecommodore@broadbaysailing.org  Rick Perkins 

Rear Commodore rearcommodore@broadbaysailing.org  Ronda Borberg-Shulenburg 

Treasurer treasurer@broadbaysailing.org  Sergio Diehl 

Membership membership@broadbaysailing.org  Sergio Diehl 

Secretary editor@broadbaysailing.org  Karl Shulenburg 

Racing Fleet Captain phrfracing@broadbaysailing.org  Scott Almond 

Cruising Fleet Captain cruising@broadbaysailing.org  Bev Borberg 

One Design Fleet Captain onedesign@broadbaysailing.org   

PHRF Representative phrf@broadbaysailing.org  Randy Pugh 

Chesapeake Bay Yacht Racing Delegate cybra@broadbaysailing.org  Randy Pugh 

Web Site Administrator administrator@broadbaysailing.org  Scott Almond 

Little Creek Sailing Associations Representative lcsa@broadbaysailing.org  Randy Goodman 

Willoughby Racers Representative willoughbyracers@broadbaysailing.org  Rick Perkins 

Ship’s Store Custodian shipstore@broadbaysailing.org  Bev Borberg 

Sunshine Committee chassail@infionline.net  Kathie Roberts 
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